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Revenue growth weakened in November (December collections) as sales, use, and withholding receipts increased only 7.1% 
above the year-ago level compared with a 13.4% increase in the previous month. This slowdown is partly attributable to the 
recent weakness in car sales; motor vehicle sales and use tax collections fell 1% in December. Personal income tax withholding 
and single business tax collections were also very weak. The weakness in the SBT is due, in part, to a large increase in refunds; 
year-to-date collections before refunds are 7.3% above the year-ago level. 

However, the slowdown in revenue growth may be temporary as the Michigan economy continues to show considerable 
strength, evidenced by the decline in the unemployment rate from 10.3% in October to 7.6% in December. 
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Monthly Focus: A Fond Farewell to SAFRA \u/ 

The State of Michigan reached an important milestone in November, as sufficient funds were accumulated to complete 
the state's fiscal recovery program. The Governor declared November 11 Fiscal Solvency Day and announced that the income 
tax rate would be reduced from 5.35 to 5.1% on December 1. 

The State Accounting and Fiscal Responsibility Account (SAFRA) and the Working Capital Reserve Account (WCRA) were 
established to set aside revenue to correct deviations from generally accepted accounting principles in the State's accounts. 
The cigarette tax was increased from 11 cents to 2 l  cents per pack in May 1982, with an effective date of January 1, 1983, 
and the proceeds were earmarked for the WCRA. In March 1983, the personal income tax rate was raised from 4.6% to 
6.35% and 25% was earmarked for the SAFRA. 

The 10-cent increase in the cigarette tax, which as of December 1 is allocated to General Fund-General Purpose revenue, 
raised about $410 million for the WCRA and the 2.5% increase in the personal income tax rate generated nearly $500 million 
in revenue. 

In fiscal year 1982-83, $48.1 million was used to change from cash to accrual accounting for Voluntary Home Heating and 
General Assistance Medical payments. In fiscal year 1983-84, Medicaid payments were placed on an accrual accounting basis 
at a cost of $104.3 million. The WCRA now has a balance of about $750 million (all monies in the SAFRA have been transferred 
to the WCRA), which is sufficient to allow income tax refunds to be treated on an accrual accounting basis rather than on 
a cash basis. This is the final piece of the fiscal recovery program. 

The monies accumulated in the WCRA and in the Budget Stabilization Fund are responsible for improving the State's cash 
flow from a $62l million shortfall in fiscal year 1981-82 to an expected balance of more than $500 million by the end of 
the current fiscal year. 
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